
Projection Engineering, Inc.   
   

 

December 14, 2021 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Planning and Development Services 
County of San Diego 
Land Development 
5510 Overland Avenue 
San Diego, CA 92123 
 
Re: 426 Palm Canyon Drive, Borrego Springs, CA 92004 (PDS2021-STP-21-016) 
 

I Paul Fisher, RCE No. 71549 certify that the grading shown on the preliminary grading plan for 
the subject project will not alter the drainage patterns from the existing condition to the graded 
condition.  This grading will not increase the volume and the velocity of the surface flows to the 
detriment of downstream land owners and facilities.  The grading shown will not alter the course of a 
stream or river, or increase the rate or amount of surface runoff in a manner which would result in 
flooding onsite or offsite.  The runoff rate comparison from pre-development to post development 
shows a net zero affect to stormwater runoff due to the fact that minimal impervious area was added 
during construction.  Proposed grades will mimic historical topographical grades thereby reverting flows 
back to their natural sheet flow state.  No drainage will be concentrated once the grading has taken 
place, and downstream energy dissipation devices will not be necessary. 
 

If you have any further concern regarding this certification please use my contact information 
provided below, thank you for your consideration in the approval of this project. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Paul Fisher, PE, President 
RCE No. 71549 
Exp. 12-31-23 
Projection Engineering, Inc. 
1230 Cedar Street 
Ramona, CA 92065 
Phone: 760-443-6504 
Email: paulfisher@projectionengineering.com 
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